
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Then their eyes were opened, and they recognised him ... They asked each other, "Were 
not our hearts burning within us while he talked with us on the road and opened the 
scriptures to us?" - Luke 24:31-32 (NIV) 
 
Good Afternoon Parents, 
The students have all settled into the new term. It gives me great ‘joy’ to 
walk around our learning centres and see the students and staff 
engaged in their learning, collaborating around possibilities and being 
challenged in their thinking. 
Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered to help in our 
Foundation and Discovery Centres. Your support is much appreciated.  
 
Serious Concerns Regarding Government funding to Catholic 
Schools 
On Tuesday of this week, PM Turnbull and Education Minister 
Birmingham announced significant changes to funding to schools across Australia.  The new funding program was 
developed with very limited consultation with education leaders and the Catholic sector was able to voice its concerns 
only 24 hours before the announcement took place.  As a result, it is clear from all reports that the new funding 
structure disadvantages Catholic schools. 
Catholic Education across the nation educates approximately 25% of students.  Why any government would choose 
not to equally support all schools defies logic, but to openly create a system which disadvantages one sector is unjust. 
Sandhurst Director of Catholic Education, Mr Paul Desmond has said that parents, Principals and school staff are 
assured that the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria will continue the campaign which will convince the 
Turnbull Government that the new funding arrangements are unfair and need to be changed.   
 
After School pick Up 
Just a reminder that our bus zone is for buses only. Please do not use this area to pick up students. 
 
School fees 
Please ensure your school fees are up to date.  Reminder phone calls will take place over the next couple of weeks. 
Direct debit is available from the office.  
If you hold a health care card please let Heather or myself know as you will be eligible for Government Assistance. 
 
Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist 
Please keep our grade 4 children in our prayers as they prepare for the Sacraments of Eucharist and Confirmation.  
This is a special time for all of them. 
Have a great week. 
Take Care 
Arn 
 
 
 
 
 

2017 Term 2 Week 3 Newsletter  

Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Your Best 

MINI BLITZES- Week 3 
‘When the music goes, stop your play, 
go to the toilet, get a drink and line up 
straight away.’ The other will focus is 
on our Bus students….‘Use our 3Bs 
when traveling on the bus. Sit down, 
speak nicely and don’t make a fuss.’ 

Acknowledgement of Traditional Custodians 
Sacred Heart acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on which this school is built. We commit ourselves 

to working in partnership with Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RE: Request for Volunteers- Mother’s Day Gift 
Stall 

For the stall on Wednesday the 10th May from 
9-11 or 11-1. 

Please message Karen Vodusek 0438 433 202 if 
able to assist at any time. 
Mother's Day Gift Stall 
Wednesday 10th May 

Mercy Centre 
9am - 1pm 

All children will visit the stall to purchase a 
small gift for their Mum. 

The stall will provide gift tables to the value of 
$1, $2, $3, $4, $5 & $6 

Gifts include photo frames, mugs, gift cards and 
many other gifts to choose from. 

All money raised from the stall goes back to our 
school. 

 

The choir last week had a fantastic time 
singing and reflecting with ANZAC day songs 
at Woods Point and St Cuthbert’s. The 
children were awesome and we had lots of 
positive feedback. Thanks to Mrs Cussen, Mrs 
Gorman and Mrs Bonat for leading and 
supporting the children. 

BOOK CLUB ORDERS 
 
Children with any Book Orders are to be ordered 
no later than Thursday of this week (tomorrow). 
 
Please place order in an envelope marked with 
your child's name and class. 
 



Week Term 2 
   Wed    3rd    Thu     4th    Fri       5th        Sat      6th       Sun      7th         

3     * Woods Point 
Visit- 5B 
* Parish Mass- 
Yr 4  
* Assembly 
2.50pm 

 High Tea 
(2pm-4pm) 
Sacred Heart 
Primary 
School 

 Mon       8th         Tue      9th        Wed    10th       Thu     11th      Fri       12th Sat      13th       Sun    14th       
4 State Football 

Trails 
NAPLAN 
Testing 
 

NAPLAN 
Testing 
* Mother’s 
Day Craft 
Stall (9.30am-
1pm) 

NAPLAN 
Testing 

* Mother’s Day 
Liturgy 10am 
* Assembly 
2.50pm  

 Mother’s 
Day 
 

 Mon       15th     Tue    16th      Wed    17th     Thu     18th      Fri       19th      Sat      20th      Sun    21st       
5 *P & F Meeting 

SHC 7.30pm 
 Board 

Meeting 6pm 
 * Woods Point 

Visit- 5F 
* Parish Mass- 
Yr 4 
* Assembly 
2.50pm 
*Dad’s Night 
7pm Mercy 
Centre   

  

 Mon      22nd     Tue    23rd      Wed    24th     Thu     25th       Fri      26th        Sat      27th            Sun   28th          
6    ‘Cultural 

Immersion’ 
Day for Preps 
 

*SPIRIT Day 
* Woods Point 
Visit- 5M 
Assembly 
2.50pm 
*Euch/Conf 
Ceremony 
*National 
Sorry Day 

 Ascension of 
the Lord 

 Mon      29th      Tue    30th       Wed    31st      Thu    1st        Fri      2nd         Sat      3rd             Sun  4th           

7 *Book Fair 
(3.30pm-4.30pm) 

*Book Fair 
(8.20am-9.00am 
& 3.30pm-
4.30pm) 
*Reconciliation 
Parent 
Information 
Evening Mercy 
Centre 7pm 
* National 
Reconciliation 
Week 
Fire Carriers 
Wangaratta 

*Book Fair 
(8.20am-9.00am 
& 3.30pm-
4.30pm) 

 

*Book Fair * School Cross 
Country and 
Fun Run  
 
* Woods Point 
Visit- 3W 
Whole School 
Assembly 
2.50pm 

  

 Mon      5th      Tue    6th       Wed    7th       Thu    8th         Fri      9th          Sat      10th              Sun  11th           

8 Catholic 
Education Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Divisional Cross 
Country 
Wangaratta 

*Bluearth 
Sessions 
* Woods Point 
Visit- 3CO  
* Parish Mass- 
1I & 1MC  
* Assembly 
2.50pm 

  

 
 

Rosemary Cullen 
Foundation 

presents ‘High Tea’ 
Sunday! 

7th May 2-4pm 



 
 
 



Catholic Identity          Meegan McInness 
 

Dates 
This term is a very busy term and here are some important dates for your diary. 
May 12th: Mother’s Day liturgy 
May 21st: Presentation Mass for Confirmation Eucharist candidates 
May 26th: Confirmation Eucharist Ceremony and Spirit Day. 
June 23rd: Sacred Heart Day 

Mother’s Day Liturgy 
This is a very special celebration as we affirm our Mum’s and the special ladies in our life how important they are. We 
will have a liturgy at 10 am in the MPB at Sacred Heart College and then all guests are invited to stay for morning tea. 
Please spread the word. As part of our presentation I am asking for a photo from our prep and year 6 students of 
them with their Mum. If they could be emailed to me ASAP I would appreciate it. We have been receiving  

 
Have a great week everyone, 
Meegan  
mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

Pastoral Wellbeing      Janine Buerckner  
jbuerckn@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
Welcome back to Term 2.  If you have any issues that you’d like to discuss, regarding your children’s education or 
their social or emotional wellbeing, please feel free to come and see me – my office is in the Admin Block.  
Our Breakfast Club is held on Wednesday and Friday mornings, before school, and all are welcome.  We thank the 
dedicated and hard-working St Vinnie’s volunteers for making this program possible.  The Breakfast Club operates 
from the canteen. 
Please find attached a flyer for a workshop series that will be delivered to parents/carers in Cobram starting in May of 
Term 2.  This series is aimed to help families get ready for the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS).  
The workshops are covering the following topics: 
•           Introduction to the NDIS 
•           Planning 
•           Advocating for your child 
•           Putting your plan into action 
Each session is designed to deliver information which will help parents/carers now, as well as into the future. 
The presenter is Nicole O’Brien, Program Manager, Inspired Carers 
Ph: 03) 5831 7157 
Register early as numbers are strictly limited.  The first workshop is on Monday, May 8th. 
 
Taming temper tantrums       By Michael Grose  Part 1 
 
Practical ideas for parents to help manage temper tantrums and decrease their frequency. 
 
Tantrums come in various guises and have various names including wobblies, tanties and hissy fits 
to name a few.  They can be loud and noisy with lots of shouting and yelling. They can be quite 
physical when doors are slammed and objects thrown. And they can be the silent kind that involves 
sulking, which can be just as difficult to manage as the more overt kinds. Kids of all ages throw 
them but the frequency is a little higher in the toddler and teenage age groups.  
 
So, what are tantrums about? 
  
There are two types of tantrums that kids throw. The first type is a frustration tantrum. Children can become frustrated 
easily when they can’t do things, or can’t get the words out so they act out. This is a way of getting rid of your 
frustrations, that most of us grow out of. It may be valid for a four-year-old to throw their shoes in the air in 
frustration because they can’t tie up the laces but it’s not exactly mature behaviour when an adult tosses his work in 
the air when things don’t go his way at work. But it happens! When kids throw a frustration tantrum adults need to 
contain the tantrum, give them space or even give them a hug until they have calmed down. 



  
There is another type of tantrum that comes from a different space altogether: a control tantrum. These are the 
wobblies kids throw when things don’t go their way. When they want to demonstrate their disapproval, or get what 
they want, a tantrum magically appears. These tantrums are a form of emotional blackmail that are very effective in 
helping kids get their own way.  
 
Control tantrums require an audience – the bigger the better, so supermarkets and other public places make great 
places where children can throw a ‘wobbly’. Children and teenagers may throw tantrums in their bedrooms, too, but 
they are always loud enough for parents to hear. They are often thrown just at a time when it’s hard to resist, such as 
when you are racing out to work in the morning, and you haven’t time to deal with them. 
 
 
CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS  
Language Learning activities to have a go with, at home. 
Ten activities will be provided over Term Two to help develop your child’s vocabulary at home 
(you may need to adjust the activity to suit your child’s level). See if you can think of more 
activities! 
** One person gives two pieces of information that describe something they have pictured in 
their mind, making sure there is more than one possible answer.  
The other person/people must figure out what you are thinking of. They may request additional information to 
prompt.   
For example:  
‘It is round and used for cooking’ could be a saucepan, frying pan, cake tin… 
‘It has legs and a back’ could be a chair, dog, person… 
‘It has a long handle and you use it in the outside’ could be a rake, shovel, broom 

 
Extend After School Care at Sacred Heart Primary School 

Last week at After School Care we planted some more seeds ready for Mother’s Day. We have some green leaves 

showing now! We have been making some lovely gifts for Mum. We also had a hit of baseball. For Science, we made 

an Anemometer, using some paper cups and straws. In the next coming weeks, we are learning about weather at ASC. 

Our Extend Superstar award this week goes to:  

Madison Cassidy- for always using her manners and being very friendly to others. 

 

Next week’s activities:  
Monday 15th May: Leaf Orbs Tuesday 16th May: Mini Apple Pies Wednesday 17th May: Games Thursday 
18th May: Make your own rain gauge  Friday 19th May: Recycled Straw Craft 
Lisa Gard- Team Leader Parent Portal: extend.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOST 
A school vest (sixe 4-6) owned by Noah 
Runnalls has been missing since before the 
end of Term One. 
If found please return to the School Office. 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information regarding 

carnival coordination or to receive 

nomination forms contact

Scott Jaques 0400 815 243

scott.jaques@bigpond.com

Shane Forge 0418 332 286

Yarrawonga Junior 

Carnival Committee

PO Box 240, 

Yarrawonga

Bank Details 

BSB: 803188

Acct: 1000 20226
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Yarrawonga 
Junior Carnival

Australian Rules Football & Netball Development 

Round Robin Carnival 2017

FOOTBALL (AFL RULES)

8 & Under (9 a side)
10 & Under (9 a side)
12 & Under (9 a side

Vic Park Yarrawonga
Sunday 21st May 9.30am

Ground location: 
Dunlop St, Yarrawonga

Lunch & canteen facilities
Alcohol and smoke free event

Registrations:

Football 

Netball 

$60PER 
TEAM

$50PER 
TEAM

Nominations Close Tuesday 9th May 2017

NETBALL

8 & Under (7 a side + res)
10 & Under (7 a side + res)
12 & Under (7 a side + res)

Yarrawonga & District Little League and Yarrawonga & District Netball

Guided Tours- Sacred Heart College 
Sacred Heart College will conduct two guided 
tours of the College for parents enrolling their 
child/children in Year 7, 2018 on Friday 5th May 
at 9.30am and again at 10.30am. 
If you would like to take advantage of this 
opportunity, please contact the College on 03 57 
421 300 by Thursday 4th May. Parents/Guardians 
are asked to RSVP by the due date. 

 



 
 
 



 
 
 

Sunday 7th May 2017 

2-4pm 

Sacred Heart Primary School Yarrawonga

The Rosemary Cullen Foundation 

High Tea 

$10 per person 

$5 for children 12 and under 

Purchase your tickets from the Sacred Heart Primary School Office and Woods Point 

or 

Contact Lois Stiles - 0400 916 282 

Lisa Boyer - 0400 919 075 

Raffles - Hand Crafts - Photos 

Mosaic Display by Mosaic Artist - Lisa Boyer 


